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Our April Meeting is always an 
exciting, two-part event:  our annual 
scholarship awards, and then our 
engaging and informative speaker, 
who this year will be Terry Lyngso of 
Lyngso Garden Materials.  

This year we will be awarding three 
scholarships of $500 each at our 
meeting to deserving college and high 
school students who excel in 
horticulture studies.  

Heather Bloom, Cabrillo Collegel 
Nursery and Garden Curator, will 
present awards to Cabrillo students. 
They will briefly share their 
experiences and goals in horticultural 
education. The recipients are Dan 
Sleeper, student assistant organic 
farmer and Cassandra Winju, nursery 
studeht assistant. Dan is currently 
growing veggie starts and Cassandra 
is preparing flowering plants for the 
Cabrillo Mother’s Day Plant Sale.  We 
thank  Bill Patterson for again 
initiating and  coordinating the 
scholarship process with Cabrillo. 

We are again able to award  a high 
school student as well. Marcia Meyer 
will present the award to this year’s  
recipient, Chloe Anderson, who is 
graduating from Watsonville High 
School and planning on continuing 
her horticulture studies at Cabrillo. 
Thank you, Marcia, for your persistent  
work to make our high school giving 
program a success. 

Thanks to the generosity of our club 

members, who make possible our 
continuing support for these 
deserving young people.  They will 
remember our support and 
recognition as they influence and 
practice sustainable horticulture and 
related fields. 

Our speaker, Terry Lyngso, is 
President of Lyngso Garden Materials, 
a 64 year old family business. In 2018 
Lyngso Garden Materials became an 
Employee Stock Ownership Plan and 
will eventually be a 100% employee 
owned business. 

Terry’s talk will be about developing a 
flourishing relationship between 
plants and the life in the soil. She will 
talk about ways you can encourage 
and grow a diversity of beneficial life 
in your garden soil. She will bring 
some samples of Lynso’s soil mixes to 
share.  

Terry says, “I have always been 
interested in soil         
                
and compost.  The big moment in my 
understanding came when I heard Dr 
Elaine Ingham speak at UC Santa Cruz 
in 2001    For those of you who might 
not be familiar with her, Dr. Ingham is 
a microbiologist and soil biology 
researcher. She is known as a leader 
in soil microbiology and through her 
research her name  become 
synonymous with the Soil Food Web.  

The Lyngso company says “Soil is 
life! The ideal soil is made up of a 

balance between clay, sand, loam, 
organic matter, minerals, water and 
air...we believe in the soil food web 
with a healthy balance of 
microorganisms that help the soil be 
alive, organic and full of life.” 

The relationship between plants and 
soil biology and the water cycle and 
climate are all linked, and our future 
depends upon that relationship. 
Come to the meeting and learn more. 

 

 

 

and soil biology and the water cycle and 
climate are all linked.   Our future 
depends upon our relationship with the 
soil and plant community  

About Lyseco:  

“Great Soil, Great Plants! ” 

 

 

 

 

At last! Let’s get together for our long-delayed famous and beloved  spring plant sale and 
swap. Don’t miss this wonderful opportunity to see Gardeners’ Club friends , and while 
reuniting get free and bargain-priced plants and paraphernalia for your garden. Our 
members have been industriously dividing their perennials, potting up seedlings and extra  
plants, collecting seeds, bagging bulbs, gleaning surplus harvest, thinning tool and décor 
collections—all to make our trade and sale event a rich and rewarding experience. Come 
choose from a limitless variety of plants, bulbs, perennials, shrubs, seeds, small trees, 
tools, pots, vases, planters, books, magazines, knick-knacks and anything/everything 
garden. If you don’t have plants to trade, you can buy stuff at ridiculously low prices. You 
are sure to discover something new to try. See you there!  
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The newsletter 
this month is 
coming to you in 
two parts. The 
first one is SHORT, 
because we want 
to make sure you 
get the news 
about our 
upcoming plant 
sale and swap in 
time, and just a 

few notes about upcoming garden-related events. More 
coming later in May! 

Spotlight: Fruit Thinning 
You might be admiring all the fruit on  

fruit trees. It's tempting to keep them 

all, but thinning your fruit will give 

you a better yield, mitigate disease 

and infestation, and larger fruit, not to mention preventing 

branches from breaking under too much fruit. 

Resources: Fruit thinning (UCANR);Why (or How) Do 

Fruit Trees Need to Be Thinned  

 

  Cost: Free. Donations accepted.  
Would you like natural, homemade 
compost for your seedlings, potted 
plants and vegetable gardens? Learn 
how to turn your food scraps into a 
valuable resource for your garden 
and expand your recycling efforts by 
signing up for the backyard worm 
composting workshop taught by UC 

Master Gardener/UC Master Composter, Bridget Matz. 

Hands-on class option 
in Watsonville: 
$25.combines informal 
lecture and hands-on 
activities. You'll 
learn:how to source or 
build a worm bin, where 
to obtain starter worms, 
how to maintain a 
healthy worm bin, tips 
on harvesting and using 
your resulting 
compost.We will send a 
list of materials to bring 
if you would like to build 

your own worm bin to take home.  

To register, visit mbmg.ucanr.edu 

Want to Plant  a 

Tomato in a Large 

Container 

Learn by watching  UC 
Master Gardener 
Anastatia Foster 
plant an 
indeterminant 
tomato in a large 

pot. (13:21) 

Join us as we visit the lush tropical-look garden of our Artistic 
Director on the banks of the San Lorenzo River. Enormous 
redwoods, exotic palms and dozens of colorful Japanese 
maples and other exotic Asian trees surround an enormous 
koi pond. Our ‘Music in the Garden’ is always held on 
Mother’s Day to welcome those who want to honor their 
mothers, those who are mothers, as well as those who simply 
seek exquisite musical and culinary diversions on a pleasant 
weekend in a lovely setting that is safe and convenient. We 
promise traditional gourmet food-treats: omnivore, 
vegetarian, and vegan finger-foods served safely; local wines, 
sparkling and still mineral waters, soft drinks, and especially 
we promise an intriguing variety of memorable music in a 
changeable garden like no other.  

Please visit scbaroque.org/covid19 for our latest guidance and 
protocols for keeping our early music community safe! The 
address for this event will be emailed to ticket holders a few 
days in advance.  Buy tickets at  

https://www.instantseats.com/index.cfm?fuseaction 
=buy.event&eventID=77958145-0E6A-6E08-
801C0BAE23B3B7D7 

$50

https://www.youtube.com/watch?

app=desktop&v=EOZ56o5A9eU 

https://homeorchard.ucanr.edu/The_Big_Picture/Fruit_Thinning/
https://ucanr.edu/blogs/blogcore/postdetail.cfm?postnum=41022
https://ucanr.edu/blogs/blogcore/postdetail.cfm?postnum=41022
https://mbmg.ucanr.edu/
http://mbmg.ucanr.edu/
https://mbmg.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a2b8de17a1d8eec00871136f3&id=3b5830f1ba&e=7cac47cc97
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Instr uc t io ns & Ta l l y  Sheet  for P lant  Sa l e and Swap  

  

Please complete this form at home and bring it with you to the meeting. 

        Number of 2, 3 or 4” pots: ____________________X  1     = _________tickets 

  

       Number of 6” pots or 6-packs: _______________X 1.5  =  _________tickets (round up to whole number) 

  

       Number of 1-gal. pots:_______________________ _X 2    =    _________tickets 

  

       Number of 2-gal. pots:_______________________ _X 3  =      _________tickets 

  

       Miscellaneous items (to be priced at meeting):  ___________________tickets 

  

                   TOTAL TICKETS:___________________________________________________________________________________ 

Don’t miss  this wonderful opportunity to get free and bargain-

priced plants and paraphernalia for your garden. Come choose 

from a limitless variety of plants, bulbs, perennials, shrubs, 

seeds, small trees, tools, pots, vases, planters, 

books, magazines, surplus harvest, knick-

knacks and anything/everything garden. If you 

don’t have plants to trade, you can buy stuff at 

ridiculously low prices. You are sure to discover 

something new to try.     

You can take plants home by either by paying 

cash or check,  or by bringing plants and 

other items for trade tickets to use instead 

of cash. Fill out this form before the 

meeting if you are going to trade. This is 

what you’ll get for what you bring: 

· 2”, 3” & 4” pots:  1 ticket each 

· 6” pot or 6-pack: 1.5 ticket each 

· 1 gallon pot: 2 tickets each 

· 2 gallon pot: 3 tickets each 

Miscellaneous items are priced at the                               

meeting.  

 

 

Label your plants with their common  or botanical names, and 

put your name  on them in case purchasers have questions.  

Please don’t bring loose, dirty plants that  

would make a mess, or plants you wouldn’t be 

proud to put your name on.   

We appreciate all of you who come early to 

help set up – it’s a lot of work! And if you can, 

plan on staying to help with clean-up.  

We’ll start accepting plants at 6:40 p.m.  The 

purchase prices are: 

· 2”, 3”, or 4” pots: 2 tickets or $1 each 

 · 6” pot or 6-pack: 3 tickets, or $1.50 each 

· 1 gallon pot: 4 tickets or $2.00 each 

· 2 gallon pot: 6 ticket or $3.00 each 

When there are multiples of the same plant 

available, please take only one until other 

members have had a chance to buy one. If 

there are multiples left  over, then you can 

grab them! Plants that don’t get sold or given away go home 

with the person who brought them.  

Good luck, and have fun! 
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Members-at-Large 

Joanna Hall, 662-8821 

jhavelock@sbcglobal.net 

Debbie Kindle, 462-6296 

poppy-54@live.com 

 Plant Table 

Lupe Allen,  247-2705 
lupea@ucsc.edu  

Allan Neymark 

457-2505 

aneymark@hotmail.com 

Jan Olafsson, 464-0554 

humusme@aol.com 

 Refreshments 

Marge Gregory 

684-1529 

gregoryaptos@att.net 

Webmaster 

Joe Thompson  

 joe@joehometech.com  

  

  

The Gardeners' Club 

President 

Cherry Thompson, 475-0991 

cherrylea@comcast.net 

Vice President & Publicity 

Ilene Wilson, 724-4609 

mygardensup@aol.com 

Secretary 

April Barclay, 688-7656 

AABarclay@aol.com 

Treasurer (Interim) 

Pat McVeigh                         

566-4553 

pmcveigh@baymoon.com                              

Membership 

Suzanne Caron 609-6230 

Suzanne.bottomline@gmail.com 

Hospitality 

Janine Canada359-5949 
jcanada26@gmail.com 

Newsletter Writer/Editor 

Lise Bixler, 457-2089 

lisebixler@sbcglobal.net 

www.thegardenersclub.org 

 It's easy-peasy to join our club!  

Dues are $15 per calendar year. Make check 

to "The Gardeners' Club" and mail to P.O. Box 3025., Ben Lomond, 

CA 95005. Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at the Aptos Grange , 2555 Mar Vista Dr., Aptos 

 P.O. Box 3025, Ben Lomond CA 95005 

Our front page logo iis graciously shared with us by  artist Lisa Za-
dor. Order a print or see more of her work at her Etsy shop  

www.etsy.com/shop/curiousprintpattern. 

Art By Linda Wood  

Love Apple Farms spring tomato plant sale (now with lots 

of other veggies and herbs) is on now until June 5 and is 

located at 5311 Scotts Valley Drive in Scotts Valley. Their 

gardening classes, taught by Cynthia Sandberg , are at 

the same address  (see May lineup at right.)   Gift 

certificates are also available –might be the perfect 

Mother’s Day present for someone! Contact info:  

http://loveapple farm.typepad.com/; 

loveapplefarms@gmail.com  

(831) 588-3801  

mailto:lupea@ucsc.edu
mailto:humusme@aol.com
mailto:jcanada26@gmail.com
mailto:loveapplefarms@gmail.com

